
Safety and access improvements in 
play area and open space on N 35th St 
and Woodlawn Ave N	 	

Overview
Contractors for Seattle Public Utilities will be working 
on reducing sidewalk sloping at the Carr Place and 
Woodlawn Open Spaces to address Americans 
with Disabilities Act (ADA) requirements. Pavement 
at the basketball court will be changed to standard 
concrete. There will also be new handrails installed 
along some of the walkways, improving access for 
all users. Work is expected to start on Monday, 
October 8 and continue through December. We will 
try to open up individual areas (like the playground) 
as soon as they are fully completed.

What to expect
• As early as Monday, October 8, the contractor 

will mobilize equipment to prepare for the work. 
Normal working hours will be Monday through 
Friday between 7 a.m. to 6 p.m.

• Periodically, during working hours, N 35th St
between Woodlawn Ave N and Carr Pl N, will be
narrowed to one lane. Flaggers will direct local
traffic to alternating one-way travel.

• Periodically, during working hours, parking will be
impacted on N 35th St and Woodlawn Ave N.

• Neighbors can expect noise, dust, and some
minor traffic delays during working hours.

• Much of the public space including the fitness
equipment will be closed for the duration of
the construction and the work areas will be
surrounded by temporary fencing. The southern
portion of Woodlawn Open Space near N 34th St
should remain accessible.

For questions
Please visit the station website:  
http://www.seattle.gov/util/dump and click on  
“North Station” or contact the project manager, 
Hui Yang at Hui.Yang@Seattle.Gov or  
(206) 233-5043.

In December 2016, SPU opened the new North Transfer 
Station, a more effective and efficient facility that is helping 
the City reach its zero-waste goal. The new facility was 
designed with significant community input and incorporates 
many features that reduce traffic congestion, noise, and odor.




